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Check the appropriate box below if the Form 8-K filing is intended to
simultaneously satisfy the filing obligation of the registrant under any of the
following provisions:

[  ] Written communications pursuant to Rule 425 under the Securities Act (17
     CFR 230.425)

[  ] Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 under the Exchange Act (17 CFR
     240.14a-12)

[  ] Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 14d-2(b) under the
     Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b))

[  ] Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 13e-4(c) under the
     Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c))

Item 5.03. Amendments to Articles of Incorporation or Bylaws; Change in Fiscal
           Year

On  September  24,  2007,  the  Board of Directors approved  amendments  to  the
Corporation's  By-Laws.   These amendments: (i) clarify that the  shares  of
capital stock  of the Corporation may be either certificated or uncertificated;
(ii)  modify the   signature  requirements  for  stock  certificates;  and
(iii)   establish procedures to be followed in the event that stock certificates
are lost,  stolen or  destroyed. A copy of the amended and restated By-Laws is
attached as  Exhibit 3.1.

Item 9.01. Financial Statements and Exhibits

 (d)  Exhibits

      3.1 Amended and Restated By-Laws of United States Steel Corporation

SIGNATURE

     Pursuant  to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of  1934,  the
registrant  has  duly  caused this report to be signed  on  its  behalf  by  the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.



UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

By   /s/ Larry G. Schultz
     ---------------------------
     Larry G. Schultz
     Vice President & Controller

Dated:  September 28, 2007





capital stock of the Corporation which are beneficially owned by such
stockholder.  The Corporation may require any proposed nominee to furnish such
other information as may reasonably be required by the Corporation to determine
the eligibility of such proposed nominee to serve as a director of the
Corporation.

     The chaM⠀ �an of thh ineep



delivered to the inspectors at the meeting; and he shall have the number of
votes for each share of capital stock standing registered in his name at the
date fixed by the Board of Directors pursuant to Section 4 of Article IV of
these By-Laws as may be determined in accordance with the Corporation's
Certificate of Incorporation, or as may be provided by law.  The votes for
directors, and, upon demand of any stockholder, or where required by law, the
votes upon any question before the meeting, shall be by ballot.

     At least ten days before each meeting of the stockholders, a full, true and
complete list, in alphabetical order, of all of the stockholders entitled to
vote at such meeting, showing the address of each stockholder, and indicating
the class and number of shares held by each, shall be furnished and held open
for inspection in such manner, as is required by law.  Only the persons in whose
names shares of stock stand on the books of the Corporation at the date fixed by
the Board of Directors pursuant to Section 4 of Article IV of these By-Laws, as
evidenced in the manner provided by law, shall be entitled to vote in person or
by proxy on the shares so standing in their names.

     Prior to any meeting, but subsequent to the date fixed by the Board of
Directors pursuant to Section 4 of Article IV of these By-Laws, any proxy may
submit his powers of attorney to the Secretary, or to the treasurer, for
examination.  The certificate of the Secretary, or of the treasurer, as to the
regularity of such powers of attorney, and as to the class and number of shares
held by the persons who severally and respectively executed such powers of
attorney, shall be received as prima facie evidence of the class and number of
shares represented by the holder of such powers of attorney for the purpose of
establishing the presence of a quorum at such meeting and of organizing the
same, and for all other purpose�y executeoner, shall b�asa all oth�
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time.  Each principal officer who shall be a member of the Board of Directors
shall be considered an Officer-Director.

     The Board of Directors or any committee or officer designated by it may
appoint such other officers as it or he shall deem necessary, who shall have
such authority and shall perform such duties as from time to time may be
assigned to them by or with the authority of the Board of Directors.

     One person may hold two or more offices.

     In its discretion, the Board of Directors may leave unfilled any office.

     All officers, agents and employees shall be subject to removal at any time
by the Board of Directors.  All officers, agents and employees, other than
officers elected by the Board of Directors, shall hold office at the discretion
of the committee or of the officer appointing them.

     Each of the salaried officers of the Corporation shall devote his entire
time, skill and energy to the business of the Corporation, unless the contrary
is expressly consented to by the Board of Directors.
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successful in whole or in part, shall be entitled to be paid in addition the
expense of prosecuting such claim.  In any such action the Corporation shall
have the burden of proving that the claimant was not eligible for
indemnification under applicable law.

     Section 4.  Non-Exclusivity of Rights.  The rights conferred on any person
by this Article shall not be exclusive of any other right which such person may
have or hereafter acquire under any statute, provision of the Certificate of
Incorporation, By-Law, agreement, vote of stockholders or disinterested
directors or otherwise.

                                   ARTICLE VI.
                                   Amendments.

     Section 1.  The Board of Directors shall have the power to adopt, amend and
repeal the By-Laws at any regular or special meeting of the Board, provided that
notice of intention to adopt, amend or repeal the By-laws in whole or in part
shall have been included in the notice of meeting; or, without any such notice,
by a vote of two-thirds of the directors then in office.

     Stockholders may adopt, amend and repeal the By-Laws at any regular or
special meeting of the stockholders by an affirmative vote of holders of
outstanding shares of the capital stock of the Corporation having two-thirds of
the votes entitled to be cast thereon, provided that notice of intention to
adopt, amend or repeal the By-Laws in whole or in part shall have been included
in the notice of the meeting.

Revised: September 24, 2007
         ------------------


